
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19th July 2021 

 
 
Dear Local Resident, 
 
Would you or any one you know be interested in getting involved in an exciting 
opportunity to support your local area and enhance the wildlife value of Clearwell 
Meend; whilst at the same time enjoying the outdoors, keeping fit and meeting new 
people? 
 
Clearwell Meend is historically both a lowland heathland habitat and a limestone 
grassland habitat, both of which are of national conservation importance due to their 
rarity and the variety and abundance of wildlife they support. Lowland heathland 
habitat is in decline in Great Britain today, which sunbathing reptiles such as common 
lizards and various invertebrates like butterflies depend on. Limestone grasslands can 
be brim-full of wildflowers, butterflies, bees and many more creatures. Created long 
ago when humans cleared the forests, they are a fragile haven for species that could 
not survive without it. 
 
A decrease in sheep grazing over the years in the area has caused bracken to suppress 
the heather, and coarse grasses have increased which now swamp the rare plants that 
thrive on the limestone outcrop. The main tasks would be to remove small saplings such 
as silver birch from the heather to prevent it returning to woodland; bracken bash and 
rake to allow flora to flourish and cut back the willow from around the pond edges to 
allow light in and retain the ideal amount of water in the pond for the frogs, toads and 
newts to spawn.  
  
Forestry England’s volunteer group The Dean Green Team already dedicate one or two 
days of their annual programme to conservation tasks on Clearwell Meend but it would 
benefit massively from more regular maintenance and would be wonderful to get more 
of the locals in the area involved. 
 
Forestry England would provide tools and PPE and we would plan to run the sessions 
monthly on a weekday from 10-2pm from October to March, out of bird nesting season. 
For more information on a regular volunteer group or to register your interest to join 
the Dean Green Team annually or biannually please contact 
westengland@forestryengland.uk 
 

Kind regards, 

Tamsin Sagar (Community Ranger) 
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